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AGM Minutes
Version 1, 14 July 2016

CROWTHORNE CHESS CLUB
Minutes of the 39th AGM, held on 15 June 2015
Present:
Christine Coates


Ken Coates

Peter Davey
George Green
Jon Lloyd
Colin Purdon
Mark Taylor (President)

Jonathan Welton (Secretary)

1.
Apologies
Apologies were received from Dave Herring, Andrew Marley (Treasurer), Ian Murray, Bob Pigeon.
2.
Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated by email and the meeting accepted them as a true record.
Actions from last meeting:

Action Point 38.1: JW to produce new member forms, including fees, and leave some copies in the equipment cupboard.

CLOSED:
Member forms for juniors have been produced and used, and are available from JW. To date there has been no need for adult forms.
Action Point 39.1: JW to produce a senior membership form, and pass to Colin for adding to the club website.

Action Point 38.2: JW to look through the last few years’ minutes to check whether fee exemptions still exist for GMs or IMs.

CLOSED:
The fee exemption for GMs and IMs was written into the constitution (clause 7.4) and remains in force.

Action point 38.3: JW to email club members asking for a host for the Khyber cup.

CLOSED:
Club members were emailed, and Dave Herring kindly offered to host the Khyber Cup.

Action point 38.4: JW to establish a pool of volunteers to help with the junior club and arrange a rota scheme.

CLOSED:
The pool of volunteers is: Ken, Christine, Dave Hemmings, Jonathan, with addition support from Peter Davey. Management is through weekly emails confirming who can attend and open up the club.

Action point 38.5: JW to confirm the Child Protection Officer.

CLOSED:
Ian Murray has confirmed he is prepared to continue as CPO.
3.
President’s Remarks
Mark welcomed the attendees to the meeting. The absence of the treasurer due to illness was noted, but Andrew had prepared the accounts which were made available to the meeting. 
4.
Secretary’s Remarks
The 32nd Khyber Cup was held in excellent surroundings at Dave Herring’s house, and was won by Colin Purdon with 5 out of 5, ahead of David Brock and Derek Johnson jointly in second place, narrowly ahead of Peter Larwood and Peter Tart.
The 28th Christmas Handicap was held in the college staff bar, and was also won by Colin Purdon, who beat Louise Head in the final. Wooden spoon, and bottle of wine, was awarded to Ian Murray.

The secretary noted that this was a year of being second for the club, in that teams in every entered division ended either second from top or second from bottom.

Child Protection Policy
The club is insured through the ECF, and a new requirement of that insurance is that the club adopt a child protection policy prescribed by the ECF. This introduces a number of obligations on the club:-
· A Lead for Safeguarding role is to be allocated to “a senior board level” member. The club agreed that this role would be added to that of the President.
· The existing role of Child Protection Officer is to be replaced by that of Safeguarding Officer.
· DBS clearance is needed for all club members in regular contact with juniors. In practise this means renewing clearance for Peter Davey and Jonathan Welton. Ken noted that DBS clearance can be obtained for those supporting Berkshire Chess events, and possibly through Wellington College.

· The Child Protection Policy is to be made available to members. It was agreed that this would be made available on the website.
It was proposed that the ECF’s Child Protection Policy be adopted, and replace the existing child protection policy. This was passed unanimously.

Action Point 39.2: JW to edit the ECF Child Protection Policy to make it apply to Crowthorne Chess Club, and pass to Colin for adding to the website.

5.
Treasurer’s Report
In the absence of the Treasurer the President asked JW to present the accounts, using guidance passed on by Andrew.
· Income was down due to lower membership.

· Board fees are up to £145 across Border and Berkshire leagues, due to some members not having paid for ECF membership.

· The cost of the Christmas Handicap was updated during the meeting to £128.33.
· The club made a marginal profit of £20.

Action Point 39.3: JW to contact members who have paid several games but not paid for ECF membership to encourage then to join.

The accounts had not been audited, but since Andrew had asked to step down as Treasurer and the current Auditor (George) had offered to replace him, the President proposed that the accounts be accepted and used as a base for the forthcoming year. This was accepted unanimously.

George noted that the club had neither made nor lost a significant amount of money over the year, which is appropriate for a not-for-profit club, and therefore proposed that the club fees be unchanged. This was accepted unanimously.
The club fees were accordingly kept at:

1)
Summer Membership
(1 June to 30 Sept)
£16
(£8 Juniors)

2)
Annual Membership
£30

3)
Family Membership
£45   But see the treasurer for details where other discounts apply.
4)
Concessions

£15  (Match Captains, Secretary, Juniors, Unwaged)
5)
Early payment discount (before 30 Sept)
£5
(£2.50 concessions)

6.
Match Captain’s Reports
Border A
David Bradley-Brock was not present at the AGM, but it was noted that despite difficulties getting players out to play, the team defaulted only one game. David’s captaincy was widely commended. The team came 5th in the divisions, which was dominated by Wellington, and behind them Sandhurst.
Border B
Jon L reported the team came 2nd on 9 match points behind only Farnham on 11. Jon arranged full teams for all matches and provided competitive games for all. Jon himself was the best performer, with Dave H next. Thanks to players for support and playing.
Border C
Jonathan: A tough season for this Under 150 division, due to the way the grades fell this year, with only a few players to select from. Consequently defaulted 1 full match and 8 boards. On the other hand, we also won 5 games by default. Ended 6th from 7 on 4 match points. George was the most prolific player, missing only one match, and also was highest scorer.
Border D
Christine: Very difficult to get players, with many adults not liking the 1 hour time control, and hard to get juniors to play. Played only one match with a full team. Should improve next season with a hope for influx of junior players. Came 5th in the league.
Bell Cup
Jonathan: Suffered from the lack of players matching the board grade limits, and were knocked out in the first round by Godalming. David BB and Andrew M were reasonably graded for the top two boards, and scored ½ each, but the other three players were out-graded, and we were knocked out.
Haslemere A
Jonathan: Crowthorne needed 10 points to beat Haslemere B in the first round. Had we realised we would outpoint out opponents by so much we could have put out a still stronger team. As it was we won by 8-2, insufficient to go through.
Berks A Div 1 
Ken: Successful season despite tough opposition, with 6/8 match points, 27 game points and coming 2nd in the league behind only semi-professional Sandhurst A. Struggled to get players out, but only defaulted one board.
Berks B Div 3
George: Came 2nd out of 9 teams with 9 match points, behind Camberley B on 10 MPs. Will be promoted to division 2. Used a squad of 12 players, but still defaulted 6 boards. Won matches convincingly when playing with a full team.
PPCup
Ken: Strongly outgraded first round opponents Henley, so needed to win 5-1, which was achieved. Despite out-grading Reading in the semi-final, Reading won and went on to win the final.
7.
Team Entries
Agreed to enter two teams in the Border league and two in Berkshire, with an extra team in one or other league based on divisional grading limits, players’ grades and availability.

BERKSHIRE

BORDER


Div 1
A

Div 1
      A

Div 3
B

Div 2
      B


C (Otional)
Div 3 or 4    C (Optional)

PPCup
1 team 

Bell Cup     1 team




Haslemere  1 team
8.
Election of Officers
President
Mark Taylor
unchanged
Secretary
Jonathan Welton
unchanged
Treasurer
George Green
elected unanimously
Auditor
Colin Purdon
elected unanimously
Safeguarding Officer
Ian Murray
unchanged
Berkshire A
Ken

Berkshire B
George

Berkshire C
Jonathan
Or Border C, but not both

PPCup
Ken

Border A
David BB to be asked

Border B
Jon L, 
But confirmation deferred; Mark T in reserve.
Border C
Jonathan
Or Berkshire C, but not both
Haslemere
Jonathan

Bell Cup
Jonathan
9.
Khyber Cup

Prior to the AGM Dave Herring had kindly offered to host the Khyber Cup. This offer was gratefully accepted with the observation that the last two Khyber Cups held at Dave’s house were highly enjoyable occasions.
10.
AOB
10.1
Erfstadt Visit

The Wokingham twin town of Erfstadt wish to revive the chess club relationship, and invite us to their “beer and rolls” event towards the end of November. Anyone interested in attending should contact Ken.

Also, Erfstadt has asked whether they could visit us, possibly in October, although a clash with the GurnseyChess Festival (16-22 Oct) would need to be considered. Erfstadt would bring a couple of cars of people, possibly including some younger ones.
10.2
Review of junior club activities
The junior club attracts a variable number of players, usually around 5-6 these days. Nick Pert has mentioned the club to some of his pupils, and they may be expected to boost numbers over the next few weeks. Ken proposes to introduce some more formal training sessions for the stronger members, while Christine and Jonathan tend to the younger players.
Jon L introduced the Chess in Schools and Community initiative. This aims to increase chess as a curriculum subject, using chess to improve young people’s cognitive and social skills. Jon is in contact with several schools in this regard. Adult (over 50s) classes are also part of the programme, with the aim of keeping people of this age mentally active.

Jon was interested in exploring overlap between the junior club and the Chess in Schools and Communities programme, for example by directing interested juniors and adults to the club, which might also benefit the club by picking up new members.
The opportunity was appreciated, and it was agreed that there should be further discussion about this outside the AGM. Once the interaction between the Chess in Schools and the club was agreed, this should be written up for the web site.

It was agreed that the junior club needs to have a more formal approach to collecting fees, which has been casual to date.

The President closed the meeting at 22:00
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